Rev. Jack Anderson N. Adams St. Tallahassee, Florida Engust 31-45 \$5.0

Dear Jack:-

Received the church bulletin giving the program for the special service held in Trinity on July 4th in honor of the boys who had gone into the service during the past year. The letter along with the special note you wrote on mine is sincerely appreciated by me and I know all the boys will be happy to hear from Trinity Church and you through this medium. Please accept my thanks for sending these to me. I think about you and those who work with you in making our church a powerful influence for righteousness in Tallahassee. Certainly it cannot be said of Trinity Church that it failed to meet the challenge during these times when chaos creeps up from every side.

I am getting along just fine over here- the worst part of it is being away from my friends and family but far be it for me to complain when I know the burdens that so many of the boys have to bear. The climate here is really delightful, much cooler than you have been having back home judging from the reports that have been coming in from there. Have been fortunate enough to get in a few rounds of golf over here- the course is quite level with mountains on one side and ocean on the other; really a very picturesque setting. Have played a few rounds with Cheever Lewis and a former Student Paster from Gamesville who is a Chaplain here now, Capt. Don Cooke.

Please give my best regards to Mrs. Anderson and the children, also the others there in the church. With every good wish to you and your work, I am

Very sincerely,

P.S.

Wish to thank those in charge of editing and publishing the News letter for the boys in the service. They are most deserving and I feel definitely that all of the men who are fortunate enought to be on the mailing list are enjoying it immensely. It is certainly a good work and trust it will continue for the duration.